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Monday 5th September 2022 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Welcome back everyone! 

I hope that you have all had a lovely summer with family and friends and are looking forward to coming 
back to school.  
 
We are looking forward to seeing you all and cannot wait to catch up with the children. The staff have 
been working very hard over the holidays ensuring that the school environment is the best it can possibly 
be.  
 
I would like to share some important updates with you.  

 

PE days  
Blossom - Monday and Friday  
Willow - Tuesday and Friday  
Birch - Wednesday and Friday  
Oak - Tuesday and Thursday  
 
As it is the first day, no PE will be taking place therefore ALL children to come in full school uniform with 
new school logo.  
 
Dropping off and picking up arrangements  
 
Gates will open at 8.45am and close again at 8.55am. If you arrive after time, please come through the 
office. Children will be marked as late if they arrive to the office after 9am and a reason will be recorded.  
 
Blossom Class  
AM - line up as normal on Gatering Lane.  
PM - we would like to give our parents the opportunity to get to know each other, therefore we will be 
opening the gate to the playground at 3.05pm for you to come onto the school grounds. The children will 
then come from the blue door for hand over at 3.15pm. The gates will close again at 3.25pm.  
 
Willow Class  
AM - line up as normal at the double car park gates towards Gatering Lane.  
PM - as above  
 

mailto:admin@sutton-in-cravencofe.n-yorks.sch.uk


 

  

 

 
 
 

    
 
 

Sutton in Craven C.E (V.C) Primary School 

Flourish together, in the love of God, to live life in all its fullness. 

Main Street, Sutton in Craven, Keighley, BD20 7JS 

Tel: 01535 632181, Email:  admin@sutton-in-cravencofe.n-yorks.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Mrs O Gibbons 

 

 
Birch Class  
AM - enter school through Blue door to the side of reception. Please line up inside the blue railings safely. 
PM - hand over  
 
Oak Class  
AM - line up as normal at the double car park gates towards Gatering Lane.  
PM - as above  
 
Consents 
 
Thank you very much for completing the new consents and requests for information and updates. Please 
complete these if you have not done so already. It is vital that we keep all information as up to date as 
possible. We appreciate your time on this, thank you.   
 
Roadworks  
 
There are some road works happening outside of school and the footpath on the school side near St 
Thomas' Church is closed. Please be mindful of this. There are also some parking restrictions on both sides 
of the road.  
We have to work collectively to keep our children and school community safe and would like to reiterate 
the importance of using the pedestrian crossing directly outside of school when crossing the road. With 
these added obstacles, it is even more important. We would like to thank you for your continued support 
with this, thank you.  
 
We are very excited to see the children and get started with learning straightaway. The staff are all ready 
to go and looking forward to seeing you in the morning.  
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to get in touch with the school office. 
 

With very best wishes,  

Orla Gibbons  

Mrs Orla Gibbons  

Headteacher  
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